
 Essex County Council 

 Cabinet Office 

  PO Box 11, County Hall 

 Chelmsford 

 Essex CM1 1LX 

 
 

FAO: Great Waltham Parish Council Our Ref:  TC/LW 
Cc: Cllr Mike Steel, Essex County Council Date: 21st February 2024 
 

Dear Councillors 

Re: Ford End Average Speed Cameras – Highways Surgery 12th February 2024 

I am writing following our meeting where we discussed an Average Speed Camera at Ford 

End.  Whilst I appreciate the concerns raised about a perceived speeding issue in the area, I 
have to look at the data led statistics, and as discussed, this location does not meet the 

criteria on either casualty and speed basis, and so we are unable to progress such a request 

any further.   
 
I know you are already aware of the comments from SERP and their position on the matter 

too. 

 
We have instigated the work into a Place and Movement Strategy that will include work 
around the road networks, including hierarchy, road usage and speeds.  This is an extensive 
project, and was discussed as part of an agenda item on the Local Transport Plan 4, at a 
recent Place and Movement Scrutiny Committee.  The details of which can be fund here. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Cllr Tom Cunningham C.C 
Cabinet Member for Highways, Infrastructure and Sustainable Transport 

Essex County Councillor for Braintree Town Division 
Email: cllr.tom.cunningham@essex.gov.uk  
Website: www.essex.gov.uk  

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcmis.essex.gov.uk%2Fessexcmis5%2FDocument.ashx%3FczJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo%3DvGZRlus7qI7CI1TbIx6ZyyZOoauvocvLCc%252bjoaVcIj77Q7jkmp7Ucw%253d%253d%26rUzwRPf%252bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%253d%253d%3DpwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%252fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%253d%253d%26mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%253d%253d%3DhFflUdN3100%253d%26kCx1AnS9%252fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%253d%253d%3DhFflUdN3100%253d%26uJovDxwdjMPoYv%252bAJvYtyA%253d%253d%3DctNJFf55vVA%253d%26FgPlIEJYlotS%252bYGoBi5olA%253d%253d%3DNHdURQburHA%253d%26d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK%3DctNJFf55vVA%253d%26WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz%3DctNJFf55vVA%253d%26WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO%3DctNJFf55vVA%253d&data=05%7C02%7CLois.Whitrod%40essex.gov.uk%7Ca21a71736b7142cc1b7a08dc32cc2332%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C638441099545829523%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W6s3MQ2hNquKG0G5MVyYMSRvKkQgy7waIZoukIu3k%2Fs%3D&reserved=0
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